
Haslington Parish Council 
 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 5th September 2022 
 
HPC22/5/01 Attendance:- 
  

 Councillors Lee Allen, Howard Blake, Yvonne Bushill, Connie Davis, Steve Edgar, Sam Green,          
Richard Hovey, Janet Griffith, Richard McCarthy, Tony Peake and Graham Sawyer 

  

 In attendance:- 

Hannah Marr (Parish Clerk) 
  

HPC22/5/02 To receive apologies for absence 
  

 Apologies were received from Councillors Martin Deakin, Martin Edwards, Alison Heler and Melissa 
Mews 

  

HPC22/5/03 To receive declarations of Members’ interests 
  

 Councillors Blake, Davis, and Edgar declared an interest in Item 9 relating to a community orchard 
and Jubilee Tree planting 

  

 Councillor Green declared an interest in Item 8 relating to payments 
  

HPC22/5/04 Public Participation 
  

 PCSO Jolley provided Members with an updated Beat Report and reported that the Police have 
obtained funding for an initiative to provide lights for bikes. 

  

HPC22/5/05 To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting 
  

 The minutes were approved 
  

HPC22/5/06 To consider the approval of payments 
  

 It was resolved to approve payments totalling:- 

• Gross: £2,349.00 

• Net: £2,349.00 
  

HPC22/5/07 To consider matters related to a community orchard and Jubilee planting 
  

 Councillors Edgar and Davis provided an update on the project which was previously agreed at the 
last meeting 

  

HPC22/5/08 To consider matters related to streetlighting 
  

 Councillor Edgar provided an update on streetlighting which need replacing and repairs 
  

 It was resolved to allocate funding towards replacing and repairs at the Gutterscroft and Mount 

Pleasant 
  

 Councillor Edgar will be leading on the project in conjunction with the Clerk 
  

HPC22/5/09 To consider matters related to the Neighbourhood Plan 
  

 Councillor Edgar advised that the report had now been received from Cheshire Wildlife Trust and was 

under review 
  

HPC22/5/10 To consider matters related to winter and evergreen planting 
  

 Councillor Green provided an updated and quotations will be received for further consider at a future 
meeting 

  



HPC22/5/11 To receive an update from the Planning Committee Meetings held on 10th August and 31st August 2022 
  

 Councillor Blake provided an update to Members relating to the objections lodged on behalf of the 

Parish Council relating to:- 

• Planning Application Reference 22/2692N relating to reserved matters following outline 
approval at land off Crewe Road Winterley 

• Planning Application Reference 22/2982T relating to works to TP trees at 21 Henry Street, 
Haslington 

• Planning Application Reference 22/2588C relating to the construction of two dwellings in 
place of approved one dwelling at 5 Ashley Close, Winterley 

• Planning Application Reference 21/5364N relating the proposal to construct 17 apartments 

with associated landscaping and parking on land formally known as Medical Centre Land on 
land off Crewe Road, Winterley 

  

HPC22/5/12 To receive an update from Cheshire East Councillors covering Haslington Parish 
  

 Councillor Edgar provided an update related to:- 

• Permission being granted to Newhouse Farm on Clay Lane to park HGVs 

• 20mph repeaters have been installed on Waterloo and Fields Road 

• United Utilities will be installing a new Welcome to Haslington sign on Crewe Road at no cost 
to the Parish Council or Cheshire East 

• Roadworks on Slaughter Hill have caused a number of issues and the contractor has been 

taken to task relating to repairs and the damages caused 

• The road surface at Palmerston Close has now been rectified 
  

HPC22/5/13 To consider matters related to Winterley Ward 
  

 No issues were raised 
  

HPC22/5/14 To consider matters related to Oakhanger Ward 
  

 Councillor Bushill raised concerns relating to the new bench which was installed and overgrown 
hedges and vegetation 

  

HPC22/5/15 To consider matters related to Haslington Village Ward 
  

 Councillor Allen and Peake updated Members on arrangements for Remembrance Sunday 
  

 Councillor Davis requested that more amplification was provided during the service and that the 
Cosey Club will be offering hospitality prior and after the service 

  

 Councillor Griffith requested further information relating the annual Village Day held in May which 

Councillor Allen supplied details on 
  

 Councillor Peake provided an update on defibrillators located around the Parish 
  

 Councillor Davis made enquires relating to the community cinema and the discount card scheme 
  

 Councillor Davis raised a further question relating to creating a place of warmth at the Gutterscroft 

Centre and will liaise with the Chair in due course regarding the matter 
  

HPC22/5/16 To consider urgent matters related to urgent business needed to be carried out by the Parish Council 
in the interest and benefit of those who live and operate with the Parish boundary 

  

 No urgent issues were raised 
  

HPC22/5/17 To consider a resolution that Council considers a resolution under Section 1 of the Public Bodies 
(Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 to exclude the public and representatives of the press from the 

meeting during the discussion of the next items on the grounds that matters contain sensitive 
information and by reason of the confidential nature of the business being transacted 

  



HPC22/5/18 To consider matters related to the Personnel Committee 
  

HPC22/5/19 To consider matters related to the recruitment of a Parish Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer 
  

 It was resolved that the Personnel Committee would arrange a meeting and that Members would be 

updated following the meeting 
  

 


